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OUR MISSION

Tabernacle Presbyterian Church is called by God, led by 

faith in Jesus Christ and empowered by the Holy Spirit  

to demonstrate the Kingdom of God through worship,  

discipleship and outreach. Honoring our heritage at 34th  

and Central, we will faithfully serve our community, city and  

world in the present and prepare expectantly for the future.

IN-PERSON SUNDAY WORSHIP SCHEDULE

CONTACT INFORMATION

TAB’S TOWER CHIMES

This monthly newsletter is also available on the church  

website at: www.tabpres.org

All submissions should be emailed to the Tab offices at  

frontdesk@tabpres.org. The submission deadline is the  

15th of each month for appearance in the upcoming month’s 

Tower Chimes.

TABERNACLE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH

418 E. 34th Street, Indianapolis, IN 46205

FrontDesk@tabpres.org

tabpres

(317) 923.5458

www.tabpres.org

8 am 

10 am

Communion Service 

McKee Chapel

Worship Service 

Sanctuary 

Service is also live-streamed each Sunday 

beginning around 9:50am. 

You can find a link at tabpres.org

Join us as we worship together!
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Dear Friends,

Do you have summer plans? Hitting the road or planning a “stay-cation?” Got some projects 

to do around the house or a pile of good books to read? 

We have a full and fun summer planned, too!

I will be leading a group of 28 to the Holy Land beginning June 13 and would appreciate 

your prayers for safe travels and open eyes and hearts to hear and see that land and 

the people we will meet. Then, in both July and August, we are blocking out some time 

to be with our kids and grandkids, both here and there which, of course, we are looking 

forward to.

If you are looking for something to do around Tab, pull out your calendars!

TabJams is coming and there is a great line-up of artists: Sunday, June 12; Sunday, July 

10; and Sunday, August 14 at 6p! TabJams is not only a great music event in Tab Park but 

is also a wonderful opportunity to invite a neighbor or friend to come and join you and for 

us to get to know our Tab neighborhood friends.

Vacation Bible School is the week of June 13–17. We will invite all the children of Tab 

and our Tab Tutoring kids and others from the neighborhood to come and join us for a 

week of learning and fun activities. Adult volunteers are always needed. Interested? Con-

tact Jennifer Wirt, our Director of Children’s Ministries, for more details.

Blood Drive on Sunday June 19. Summertime is always the season when the blood bank 

needs additional donors, so we want to help. You can sign up when you are at church or 

contact Paula Daum, our Coordinator of Lay Ministries, for more information. 

Youth Mission trip to Phoenix. After taking a several year hiatus our youth group is 

returning to Neighborhood Ministries in Phoenix to help with their Vacation Bible School 

and renew friendships. 

On Saturday, June 25, our resident Chef André and his cohorts are going to have a Food 

Trucks United Fundraiser in our Parking Lot. Proceeds will go to support Fallen Heroes 

and Tab’s Open Door Ministry. Chef André is doing a wonderful job preparing delicious 

food for our Open Door guests.

On Sunday, August 7, we are going to host the 50th Anniversary of the Tab Youth Cara-

van that was so influential in the lives of the young people who participated in it. Three of 

the participants were called in to the ministry during that time. On Sunday, August 7, Rev. 

Glenn McDonald, a son of our church and one of those who were called to ministry, will 

be our guest preacher. 

Then on Sunday, August 28, we are going to have a “brownie event!” Yes, like in choc-

olate brownies. Through the good leadership of the Mission Committee and the support 

of the Session, we were able to purchase a new brownie making machine for our mission 

partners in Colombia! The machine is on order now and is hoped to be delivered by the 

end of August. So, so while they resume making brownies down there we are going to 

celebrate with them up here!

There are many other events and activities being planned at Tab this summer; not to 

mention worship, Bible studies, small group meetings and other activities, so watch the 

Chimes, the bulletins and the weekly email blasts…and keep your calendars close at 

hand.

			   I look forward to worshiping with you!

			   Rev. L. John Gable

Pastoral Reflection
Summer Plans?
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Preaching Schedule
Pentecost Sunday 

Acts 1:6–8 & Acts 2:1–4 

“Born of the Spirit” 

Rev. L. John Gable

Romans 8:5–17 & Acts 2:42–47 

“Life in the Spirit” 

Rev. L. John Gable

Rev. Terri Thorn

“Gleanings—40 Years” 

Rev. L. John Gable
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12 
 

19

26 
 
 
 

June 2022

Event Schedule

MWF

MON

TUE

 

WED

SAT

SUN

11:00a

6:00p

9:00a

6:30p

9:30a

6:00p

8:00a

8:00a

10:00a 

Tab’s Open Door

Women’s Bible Study

Construction Meeting

Prayer Group

Pastors’ Bible Study

Children’s Musical 

Rehearsal

Men’s Bible Study

Worship

Worship 

WEEKLY MONTHLY

1st MON

1st TUE

1st WED

2nd MON

2nd TUE

3rd TUE

3rd WED

4th TUE

12:30p

7:00p

5:30p

5:00p

5:00p

7:00p

7:15p

7:00p

6:30p

5:00p

5:30p

7:00p

HR Comm.

Spiritual Growth & Dev.

Missions Comm.

Facilities Comm.

Budget & Finance Comm.

Children’s Ministries Comm.

Worship, Music, Arts Comm.

Session Mtg. 

Moms of Tab

Media Committee

Congregational Life Mtg.

Deacons’ Meeting

Please visit tabpres.org for a complete calendar of events.
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11

12

13–17

19

25

9:00a

10:00a

6:00p

9:00a

9:00a

10:00a

Inquirers’ Class

Purls of Wisdom

TabJams

Vacation Bible School

Blood Drive

Purls of Wisdom

SPECIAL

HIGH SCHOOL

Kennedy Cates
Roxy Cooper
Annesa Cummins
Griff Daum
Caroline Hart
Lillie Mayo 
Katie Mayo 
Weber Morse
Grace Rexroth
Mona Strodtman
Claudia VanWinkle
Connor Whaley
Kessler Wilkerson

Congratulations 		
2022 GRADUATES!

COLLEGE
Chase Mayo

GRADUATE SCHOOL

Timothy Foster
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Open Door Grand Opening
A safe place for food & conversation 
by Terri Thorn

A joyful Grand Opening Celebration for the Open Door 

Cafè was held on Friday, May 20. The vision for this new 

restaurant-style, relational ministry is “Feeding bodies and 

souls by providing a safe place with good food and even 

better conversation for the sake of authentic relationship 

building that fosters Greater Faith, Deeper Relationships 

and Stronger Communities.” These photos only capture a 

glimpse of how well the celebration revealed every aspect 

of this vision.

Chef Andrè of Delectable Cuisine Catering prepared a 

delicious meal served by a team of volunteers from Tab 

and the community. Nearly 50 people - both neighbors and 

Tab members alike – enjoyed the meal as well as activities 

throughout the morning. Long-time hospitality volunteer, 

Jim Babcock, blessed the meal and Chaplain Dan Williams, 

also a Tab member, shared a devotion for the day. Guests 

were entertained by a local line-dancing troop, Ladies of 

the Dance, from Heritage Place Senior Center (and perhaps 

got a chuckle at Pastor Terri’s attempt to learn their moves!) 

The highlight of the day, though, was not the food or the 

entertainment. It was the blessing of seeing the genuine 

hospitality and curious conversation taking place around 

the tables. It was as if friends, family and distant relatives 

had gathered for a reunion. The doors were truly “open” 

to all, relationships were being formed (or renewed) and 

God’s presence was among us. The celebration not only 

matched the vision for Open Door Café; it was, most assur-

edly, also that of a holy banquet in God’s Kingdom. Thanks 

be to God…and to all who continue to support this ministry. 

“The doors were truly “open” to 
all, relationships were being 
formed (or renewed) and God’s 
presence was among us.”



5

“They love “doing life” with their 
Tab family, and they are grate-
ful to be a part of Tab where 
“Jesus is the center” and “God is 
raised up.”

Member Spotlight
Meet Rick & Patty Reel 
by Paula Daum

Tab is blessed with several life-long members, such as Leon-

ard Raymond (Rick) Reel III. Rick was born in Indianapolis 

and lived near 34th and College as a child. His grandparents 

and parents were active members of Tab, and Rick remem-

bers multiple generations of his family all sitting together in 

the same pew each week for worship.

After finishing high school at North Central, Rick studied 

business at IU, where he also participated in the Little 500 

and was a varsity wrestler. Upon graduating, he returned to 

Indianapolis to work in the family business, Reel Pipe and 

Valve, founded by his grandfather, Leonard Reel, Sr., in 1939 

and is still in business today.  

Patty grew up attending Northminster Presbyterian Church, 

but her parents married in Tab’s chapel. She attended 

Broad Ripple High School and then obtained bachelor’s and 

master’s degrees from Butler University. She began work as 

psychometrist and then became a special education teacher 

in Lawrence Township Schools. It was there that she taught 

fellow Tab member, Gilbert Orban.

Rick and Patty met at a party hosted by Tab members Mary 

and Dave Mills. They were married in 1977 in the chapel by 

Dr. Byron Crozier. Their three children, Katy, Lenny (Leonard 

IV) and Amy, were actively involved in Tab’s Children’s and 

Youth Ministries programs.

Katy felt an early call to serve in the mission field. After col-

lege, she taught school for two years in California, then took 

a job with Neighborhood Ministries (NM) in Phoenix. Her 

impact on the children and families of NM was significant.  

However, after just a few years at NM, Katy was diagnosed 

with a brain tumor and passed away in January of 2006.  

Patty has spent many years in a labor of love in writing 

Katy’s story. Her book, “Tell Them What You Know: Katy’s 

Story,” was recently published. Neighborhood Ministries 

remains a Tab-supported ministry today.

During her illness, Lenny, Amy, Rick and Patty moved to 

Phoenix to help Katy. Lenny is still there today serving as the 

director of Katy’s Kids, which is the NM preschool created 

and named in honor of his sister. He and his wife, Gricelda, 

are the proud parents of Leonard V (Leo) and Milena (Mina). 

Amy lives in Indianapolis with her husband, Omar Martin, 

and their son Antonio. An artist, Amy’s artwork can be found 

on the card used in Tab’s Gracious Gifts Alternative Gift Mar-

ket. Omar works as an electrical engineer.

Rick and Patty have served at Tab in so many ways. Patty 

served as a deacon and elder, sang in the choir, was super-

intendent of Sunday school (prior to paid staffing) and has 

been a Tab tutor. She continues to serve on the Gracious 

Gifts committee, and she fondly remembers her time visiting 

with Tab’s homebound members.

Rick is a former triathlete. He has also been committed to 

service at Tab as a deacon, elder and volunteer.

Patty and Rick recall with deep gratitude the love and 

support that they received from the Tab family during Katy’s 

illness, as well as during some of their own health challeng-

es through the years. They love “doing life” with their Tab 

family, and they are grateful to be a part of Tab where “Jesus 

is the center” and “God is raised up.”
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Having learned in February about a transplant pioneer, the 

first doctor to perform open-heart surgery, the first female 

African-American physician in the U.S. and other Black pio-

neers in healthcare, members of the Tab community were so 

enthusiastic about stories of under-celebrated Black Ameri-

cans that the series is being continued…with a twist.

The original stories focused on heroes in healthcare in 

recognition of the national theme for Black History Month. 

Upcoming stories (such as the one earlier this month that 

featured race car driver and mechanic Charles Wiggins) will 

focus instead on Black pioneers with Indiana connections. 

The product of a collaboration of the Missions and Spiritu-

al Growth and Development committees, the stories seek 

to help the Tab community become more aware of the 

often-neglected contributions that Black men and women 

have made to our city, state, nation and world. As greater 

knowledge brings greater understanding, it is our hope that 

we can help to improve connections between races and 

begin to dismantle aspects of our culture that act as barriers 

to equity. 

We pursue this goal guided by the example of Christ. As 

Ephesians 2:14 points out, “For He Himself is our peace, who 

has made the two groups one and has destroyed the barrier, 

the dividing wall of hostility.”

While the list of featured individuals for the year has not 

been finalized, the plan is for monthly articles to celebrate 

men and women from the arts, literature, government, mu-

sic, business, sports and more. While some likely will offer 

lesser-known facts about well-known individuals, others will 

shine a light on people the history books might have ne-

glected, always seeking to offer stories that make readers 

say, “I didn’t know that!”

Watch for the stories in various Tab media and feel free to 

recommend individuals for consideration for future articles. 

Submit your suggestions to frontdesk@tabpres.org.

[Indiana] Black history 	
			   all year long

Read Through the Bible
May

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

Romans 7

Romans 8

Romans 9:1–29

Romans 9:30–10:21

Romans 11:1–24

Romans 11:25–36

Romans 12

Romans 13

Romans 14

Romans 15:1–13

Romans 15:14–33

Romans 16

Mark 1:1–20

Mark 1:21–45

Mark 2

I Samuel 16

I Samuel 17:1–54

I Samuel 17:55–18:30

I Samuel 19

I Samuel 20

I Samuel 21–22

I Samuel 23–24

I Samuel 25

I Samuel 26

I Samuel 27–28

I Samuel 29–31

II Samuel 1

II Samuel 2:1–3:1

II Samuel 3:2–39

II Samuel 4–5

Psalm 61

Psalm 62

Psalm 63

Psalm 64

Psalm 65

Psalm 66

Psalm 67

Psalm 68

Psalm 69

Psalm 70

Psalm 71

Psalm 72

Daniel 1

Daniel 2:1–23

Daniel 2:24–49

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

26 

27 

28

29

30 

Mark 3:1–19

Mark 3:20–35

Mark 4:1–20

Mark 4:21–41

Mark 5:1–20

Mark 5:21–43

Mark 6:1–29

Mark 6:30–56

Mark 7:1–13

Mark 7:14–37

Mark 8:1–21

Mark 8:22–9:1

Mark 9:2–50

Mark 10:1–31

Mark 10:32–52

II Samuel 6

II Samuel 7–8

II Samuel 9–10

II Samuel 11–12

II Samuel 13

II Samuel 14

II Samuel 15

II Samuel 16

II Samuel 17

II Samuel 18

II Samuel 19

II Samuel 20–21

II Samuel 22

II Samuel 23

II Samuel 24

Daniel 3

Daniel 4

Daniel 5

Daniel 6

Daniel 7

Daniel 8

Daniel 9

Daniel 10:1–21

Daniel 11:1–19

Daniel 11:20–45

Daniel 12

Hosea 1:1–2:1

Hosea 2:2–23

Hosea 3

Hosea 4:1–11

Read Through the Bible
June

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

Acts 14

Acts 15:1–21

Acts 15:22–41

Acts 16:1–15

Acts 16:16–40

Acts 17:1–15

Acts 17:16–34

Acts 18

Acts 19:1–20

Acts 19:21–41

Acts 20:1–16

Acts 20:17–38

Acts 21:1–36

Acts 21:37–22:29

Acts 22:30–23:22

Acts 23:23–24:9

Joshua 22

Joshua 23–24

Judges 1

Judges 2–3

Judges 4–5

Judges 6

Judges 7–8

Judges 9

Judges 10:1–11:33

Judges 11:34–12:15

Judges 13

Judges 14–15

Judges 16

Judges 17–18

Judges 19

Judges 20

Job 31

Job 32

Job 33

Job 34

Job 35

Job 36

Job 37

Job 38

Job 39

Job 40

Job 41

Job 42

Psalm 42

Psalm 43

Psalm 44

Psalm 45

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

26 

27 

28

29

30

31 

Acts 24:10–27

Acts 25

Acts 26:1–18

Acts 26:19–32

Acts 27:1–12

Acts 27:13–44

Acts 28:1–16

Acts 28:17–31

Romans 1:1–15

Romans 1:16–32

Romans 2:1–3:8

Romans 3:9–31

Romans 4

Romans 5

Romans 6

Judges 21

Ruth 1–2

Ruth 3–4

I Samuel 1:1–2:10

I Samuel 2:11–36

I Samuel 3

I Samuel 4–5

I Samuel 6–7

I Samuel 8

I Samuel 9:1–10:16

I Samuel 10:17–11:15

I Samuel 12

I Samuel 13

I Samuel 14

I Samuel 15

Psalm 46

Psalm 47

Psalm 48

Psalm 49

Psalm 50

Psalm 51

Psalm 52

Psalm 53

Psalm 54

Psalm 55

Psalm 56

Psalm 57

Psalm 58

Psalm 59

Psalm 60
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Tab News
Announcements & Events
UPCOMING INQUIRERS’ CLASS
An Inquirers’ Class will be offered on Saturday, June 4, from 

9a–11a in the Parlor. This class is for anyone interested in 

knowing more about the mission and ministry of Tab or is 

considering church membership. The class will be led by John 

Gable and those participating in the class will be invited to be-

come members of Tab, but membership is optional. For more 

information or to register for this class, contact Paula Daum at 

(317) 923-5458, ext. 104 or paula.daum@tabpres.org.

PENTECOST SUNDAY
Pentecost Sunday is June 5—the day we will celebrate 

God’s outpouring of the Holy Spirit on the Church. Plan to 

join us in worship and remember to WEAR RED for this  

special celebration!

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL
This year’s Vacation Bible School will take place June 13–17 

from 9a until 12n. Our theme will be “Wilderness Escape” 

and we will learn about Moses leading the Hebrews out 

of slavery in Egypt and through the wilderness toward the 

Promised Land. There is no fee for VBS,  but pre-registration 

is required and closes June 6 so that we have plenty of craft, 

snack, and learning materials on hand. You can register your 

child via the “Wilderness Escape VBS” link on Tab’s website, 

www.tabpres.org. Friends are welcome!

SUMMER BLOOD DRIVE
We will host the Versiti Blood Mobile on Sunday, June 19, for 

our first blood drive this year. Blood supplies continue to 

remain very low, so we would love to fill up all of our slots! 

Sign up in McKee Hallway on Sunday mornings. You can 

also contact Paula Daum to reserve your donation time​ by 

emailing her at paula.daum@tabpres.org or calling (317) 

9233-5458, ext. 104.

SUMMER FAMILY FUN NIGHT
On Friday, June 24, from 5:30p until 8p, Tab Children’s Min-

istries will be hosting a “Family Fun Night“ at Fort Benjamin 

Harrison State Park. We will have a cookout with hotdogs 

and marshmallows, table and card games and yard games 

appropriate for all ages at the Sycamore Shelter. Children’s 

Ministries will provide the food, paper goods and games, 

but please bring your own drinks. This event is open to the 

entire church family. There’s no fee to participate, but there 

is an entrance fee to get into the park unless you have an 

annual Indiana State Parks pass.  If you have questions, 

please contact Jennifer Wirt.  Hope to see you there!

PRETEEN SUMMER TRIP
On July 25, Tab’s students who are entering grades 5, 6, or 

7 are invited to join us on a day trip to Chicago.  Our itinerary 

includes a visit and factory tour at the Albanese Candy Fac-

tory, lunch at Culver’s, a boat tour of the Chicago River and 

lake shore, a visit to either Millenium Park or Lincoln Park 

Zoo and dinner at Ed Debevic’s on the Magnificent Mile.  

Cost per student will be $20, but confidential scholarships 

are available.  If your Preteen would like to join us or you 

have questions, please contact Jennifer Wirt.

SUMMER MUSICAL
It’s time to start working on the Summer Musical again! This 

year we will be performing, “Storyline,” on August 21 after a 

fellowship luncheon. Try-outs for the musical are on Sunday, 

June 5, and there will be some role and/or featured singing 

part for every student who wants one (and backstage roles 

for any student who prefers to stay in the background).  

Wednesday evening rehearsals begin on June 8 from 

6:30p–8p; Sunday rehearsals begin on June 12. Elementary 

aged friends are welcome to participate as well! If you have 

questions, please contact Jennifer Wirt.

PURLS OF WISDOM 
Calling all knitting, crocheting and needlework enthusiasts!  

You are welcome to join the Purls of Wisdom ministry that 

provides prayer shawls and other items throughout the year.  

This group meets on the second and fourth Saturday of each 

month from 10a-12p in the Session Room.  For more informa-

tion, please contact Nancy Koehring at nlrmk@hotmail.com 

or (317) 363-4634.
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A Look Back
Decades of Challenges and Growth 
by Bruce McDonald

When Dr. Ambrose Dunkel came to Tab in 1918 the mem-

bership was at 748, roughly the same number that had held 

steady the previous 20 years. Eleven years later, in 1929, 

much had changed. Membership had quadrupled to 3,002 

(it would peak at almost 3,500 in 1935), Sunday School at-

tendance was in excess of 2,000, a recreation program had 

been launched, and a new church building had been built 

and expanded. Dr. Dunkel was a national figure, the pastor 

of the sixth largest Presbyterian church in America. And then 

a month after the dedication of the new Chapel-Education 

wing on September 29, 1929, the stock market crashed, and 

the $265,000 mortgage suddenly proved to be a difficult 

challenge to pay down.  

Fortunately, this was also the year that several women of the 

church formed Circle A, a social group but also one focused 

on ministry to both those within and outside of the church. 

Sensing the need to support the church’s sudden financial 

needs, the ladies called a meeting to see how they might 

raise funds. According to a delightful document entitled His-

tory of Circle A: “Mrs. Adolph Wagner told the ladies about 

some church that she knew of that made salted peanuts to 

sell. It was agreed that Mrs. Wagner would get the recipe 

from a friend, and she invited the group to her house to 

make the first recipe. The peanuts turned out well, but you 

should have seen her kitchen when they were finished! We 

then started our peanut business in the church kitchen the 

next Monday and have been making them ever since. We 

sold them for 75-cents a pound, and after we had accom-

plished that project, we didn’t know what to do with the left-

over grease from the peanuts, so Mrs. Elvin, Mrs. Wiles and 

Mrs. Robinson met and worked up a doughnut project. The 

next Monday we were in the doughnut business as well as 

the peanut business.  Doughnuts sold for 40-cents a dozen. 

We helped pay the interest on the mortgage on the church 

during the depression.” Circle A faithfully made regular con-

tributions to the cause, setting an admirable example for all.

Long after the mortgage was paid off, the ladies of Circle A, 

now well into their 70s and 80s, continued to boil peanuts 

and fry doughnuts, selling them on Mondays every week, 

until 1972, when “many were afraid someone would get 

burned handling the heavy pots filled with hot grease.” At 

their last meeting in February 1973, they voted to liquidate 

their treasury and share it with various groups in the church, 

including a $1,000 gift to the Endowment Fund, as “a perpet-

ual gift to the work of Tabernacle Presbyterian Church.”

Financial challenges notwithstanding, the 1920s and 1930s 

proved to be an exciting time at Tab. The congregation vot-

ed in June 1939 to call an associate minister to support Dr. 

Dunkel. He, in turn, had previously “expressed doubt to the 

practicability of two pastors serving the same church,” after 

having served as Tab’s only pastor for 21 years, during which 

time 4,445 new members were added. Perhaps feeling 

somewhat threatened, Dr. Dunkel resigned two months later 

and took a call to a much smaller church in Ohio, before 

passing away in October 1944. A glorious era in Tab history 

had ended, but another one was soon to start.
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WELCOME LITTLE ONE
The Tab family celebrates with Emily and Rich Boits on the 

arrival of their daughter, Allison Elizabeth, who was born on 

Monday, May 2. We pray God’s blessings on the Boits family. 

Congratulations!

FINANCIAL REPORT

We thank you for your commitment to God’s work here at Tab!

TAB’S COMMUNITY CLOSET CONTINUES BLESSING 
TABLE ON WEDNESDAYS AT OPEN DOOR CAFE
Through the generosity of the Tab family, the Community 

Closet continues to assist friends and neighbors of the Open 

Door Café ministry. Building on the mission statement of Tab, 

Wednesday gatherings include offerings to help fulfill physi-

cal needs of our community.

At this time, the closet is not accepting clothes or shoes, but 

accepts donations of new, unopened products listed below. 

Often, sample sizes fit the needs of our neighbors. The items 

are distributed through the Open Door Café ministry, Circles, 

Fresh Stop and Tutoring. When donations exceed need, volun-

teers may regift to other community partners for distribution.

According to Jennifer Matthews, coordinator of the Blessings 

Table on Wednesdays, the following items are accepted 

year-round: shampoo, conditioner, soap bars, lotion, razors, 

sample mouthwash, toothbrushes, toothpaste, deodorant, lip 

balm, first aid kits, reading glasses, laundry pods, individually 

wrapped toilet paper rolls, tissues, paper towels, nail clippers, 

wash cloths & towels, and feminine hygiene products.

The annual fan distribution will take place Wednesday, 

June 15, through the Open Door Café. Donors can help with 

the fan distribution by dropping a fan at the tables in McKee 

Hallway on Sunday mornings or making a specific donation 

for use to purchase the box fans.

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!
JUNE

Income: 

YTD budgeted income: 

YTD actual income: 

Actual exceeds budgeted by:

Expenses: 

YTD budgeted expenses: 

YTD actual expenses 

Under budget by:

 

$923,434 

$965,270 

$41,836

 

$810,145 

$777,634 

$32,511

Tim & Cindy Moore 43 years
Bart & Ann Ost 45 years
Craig & Candy Hammond 52 years
Jim & Barbara Babcock 53 years
Dan & Jean Hursh 38 years
Bruce & Ruth McDonald 43 years
Charles & Kate Warren 28 years
Ray & Kathy Albrektson 51 years
Josh & Missy Mocek 7 years
Doug & Angela Braly 36 years

2
4
6
7
9

11
12
13
14
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JUNE continued

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!
JUNE

1

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10
11
12

13
14

15
16

Rick Reel
Ellie Fedor
Marsha Robinson
Veigh Summers
Randy Green
Maya Wagle
Todd McLean
Kathy Blum
Anne Steger
Janet Humston
Cefie Lynn
Bev Rice
William Jefferies
Dave Liebel
Noah Strodtman
Ryan O’Banyel
Ella Fraser
Ruth Miller
Judy Fraps
Sharon Marshall
Emaline Morse
Susie Batt
Elijah Webb
Steve Reynolds
Scott McClelland
Wayne Weber
Nathaniel Cantwell
Lachlan O’Banyel
Steve Frazer
Michelle Schumm
Andrew Hart
Becky Kegg
Larry Simonel
Megan Ojala
Amanda Thornburg
Cindy Moore

Sandy Roob
Celia Middleton
Josh Strodtman
Jacquie Green
Nathan Morrow
Cobey Whaley
Chris Iverson
Julian Miller
Sally Kennedy
Jackie Gilroy
Mark Ahearn
Debora Amo
Cyra Wade
Samson Wade
Amy Borns
Leslie Russell
Bea Smith
Bill Gordon
Cheryl Herzog
Debbie Midkiff
June Brennan
Caroline McHugh
Helen McGuire
Sarah Hart
Doug Brown
John Mohr
Nancy Peterson
Tyson Chastain
Art Rhodes
Bob Donaldson
Sue Anne Gilroy
Dave Perry
Sandra Simpson
Sean O’Banyel
Charlotte Prible
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25

26
27
28
29
30

Matthew & Rosemarie Fraser 2 years
Matt Hand & Taylor Browning 4 years
Jere & Tracey Krueger 38 years
Steve & Jennifer Weyreter 43 years
David & Libby Pike 17 years
Nathan & Noelle Morrow 1 year
Michael Schwanke & Beth Buchanan 41 years
Tim & Wrenne Taylor 35 years
Sergio Fernandez & Elena Bya 8 years
Zach & Hannah Canterbury 4 years
Joshua & Heather Gillespie 4 years
Peter Harding & Gayle Berger 20 years
Joshua & Doressa Kupke 10 years
Alan & Ann McKenzie 60 years
Fred & Barb Sullivan 66 years
Rob & Ann Weller 44 years
Kyle & Kate Ems 11 years
Mark & Holly Rice 34 years
Brian & Anna King 12 years
Kevin & Paula Luzader 41 years
Kyle & Carly Hughes 8 years
Doug & Constance Brown 37 years
Larry & Ellen Tovsky 22 years



TABERNACLE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH

418 East 34th Street

Indianapolis, IN 46205-3795

POSTMASTER: Send address change to Tabernacle Presbyterian Church at the above address.


